
Third Party Fund-Raising Disclosure

On August 10-11, 2021, WHWL, WEUL and WHWG engaged in third-party fund-raising on behalf of 
Trans-World Radio (TWR). The fund-raising did not interrupt normal programming, but took place in 
the form of brief on-air appeals within music segments between the hours of 6 AM and 6 PM Eastern 
Daylight time.

The specific project supported by the fund-raiser was the rehabilitation of a ten-tower array of 
broadcast towers used by TWR at its facilities on the island of Guam.

WHWL, WEUL and WHWG did not directly participate in the collection or tallying of most of the 
funds, but passed along a small number of checks received at our offices that were made out directly to 
TWR. The majority of donations were made directly to TWR via a toll-free call center. According to 
TWR, the total amount collected attributable to listeners of WHWL, WEUL and WHWG was $12,885.


